Messages for Remittance Advices dated October 12, 2023 –October 19, 2023
	TO: all providers
	RE: Post-Payment Recoupments

	Post-payment review recoupments were placed on hold during the COVID-19 public health emergency. Normal post-payment review recoupments processing on current claims resumed in November 2022. Now that the public health emergency (PHE) is ending, the Arkansas Department of Human Services (DHS) must begin processing the held post-payment claim recoupments.

Processing of the held post-payment recoupments will begin October 1, 2023. The post-payment claim recoupments have been previously reviewed, and the reconsideration and appeal process have been exhausted.

There are 33 months of post-payment review recoupments files on hold, dating back to February 2020. Given the volume and size of the held post-payment recovery files, DHS will process one month of held files per month over 33 months. The held recoupments files will be processed sequentially from oldest to newest. These files will be in addition to the normal weekly files that are currently processing.

If you have any questions or concerns, please reach out to your AFMC or Acentra Health (Kepro) representative for assistance.

	TO: all providers
	RE: COVID-19 Vaccine & Vaccine Administration Changes

	Arkansas Department of Human Services has updated coverage for COVID-19 vaccine and vaccine administration codes. Summary of the changes being made:

· Update all COVID vaccines to include Vaccines For Children (VFC) to align with CDC guidelines.

· COVID vaccine admin code 90480 is now only covered for 19+ due to COVID vaccines being covered by VFC.

· End date COVID codes 91312, 91313, 91314, 91315, 91316, 91317, 0041A, 0042A, 0044A, 0121A, 0124A, 0134A, 0141A, 0142A, 0144A, 0151A, 0154A, 0164A, 0171A, 0172A, 0173A and 0174A, per CMS guidelines.

· Remove 19 COVID vaccines from the Home Health (HHLTH) contract that were inadvertently added. COVID vaccines were no longer to be covered in the HHLTH contract at the end of the Public Health Emergency (PHE) on 5/16/2023 as noted in ON-022-23.

	TO: all providers
	RE: 340B Providers and HRSA MEF File Information

	All 340B covered entities that fully carve-in to Arkansas Medicaid must ensure that that information listed on the HRSA Medicaid Exclusion File (MEF) is accurate each quarter. Please be advised that Arkansas Medicaid's HRSA MEF file provider reconciliation will only include the first Arkansas Medicaid ID listed in the Medicaid ID column. Groups of numbers listed under the Medicaid ID column will not be individually reviewed, rather only the first number listed in the Medicaid ID column will be recognized.


Thank you for your participation in the Arkansas Medicaid Program. If you have questions regarding these messages, please contact the Provider Assistance Center at (800) 457-4454 toll-free or locally at (501) 376-2211. Remittance Advices can be found using Search Payment History on the Arkansas Medicaid Provider Portal at https://portal.mmis.arkansas.gov/armedicaid/provider/Home/tabid/135/Default.aspx.
